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Report to Council of Governors

For Information
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Procurement of External Audit Services
Executive Summary

Introduction

In accordance with the Trust’s Constitution and Standing Financial Instructions, the Council of Governors is responsible for appointing the Trust’s External Auditors.
This paper provides a summary of the arrangements for the procurement of External Audit services and provides an update on progress to date.
Background

External Audit services are currently provided by Deloitte at a cost of c. £67,000 per annum. They were appointed on a three year contract from 9 October 2012 to 8 October 2015. In February 2015, the Audit Committee recommended an extension to the contract to October 2017 which was approved by the Council of Governors. This is the maximum possible extension permitted under the contract.
Procurement Process

In April 2016 the Audit Committee approved a recommendation to tender for these services in 2017 using the Crown Commercial Services national framework. The Council of Governors approved this recommendation in June 2017. This process will take 4-5 months.
An evaluation panel has been established to support this process. The panel will approve the key procurement documentation, evaluate submissions by suppliers and make a recommendation to the Council of Governors for the appointment of the selected supplier.

The evaluation panel consists of two representatives of the Council of Governors (Geoffrey Forster and Andy Harman), Alyson Coates (Chair of Audit Committee) and Mike McEnaney (Director of Finance).
A meeting of the evaluation panel was held on the 17 May.  The purpose of this meeting was to explain the procurement process and timetable, and to approve the service specification and evaluation criteria.
The procurement process was formally started on 19 May though the Trust’s Procurement Team making contact with the suppliers on the Crown Commercial Services framework. Responses are due from suppliers on xxxx and the evaluation panel is due to meet on 14 July to evaluate submissions and on 25 July for supplier presentations.

The evaluation panel will make a recommendation to the Audit Committee on 12th September and the Council of Governors on 13th September. 
Recommendation

The Council of Governors is asked to note progress with tendering for External Audit services.
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